Starter relay fuse

How to tell if starter relay is bad? Well, it is one of the major but often neglected components of
the ignition system. It rarely breaks down due to not having many moving parts. A failed starter
relay means the car may not start at all. Corroded contacts, bad circuit, or a worn out relay
could be the source of the trouble. You need to be watchful and monitor the relays on a regular
basis to avoid sudden breakdown. The main function of a starter relay is to work as a switch for
the starter solenoid by switching on a large current stream from a smaller one generated from
the ignition switch circuit. It does the same for the starter motor when it is an automotive car.
Due to the low price tag, replacing the component is the best option when it fails. Well, these
are the warning signs to be aware of:. The most obvious symptom is a completely silent car that
does not respond when you turn the ignition key. The current eventually pass through the
starter solenoid and motor, making the engine to kick off. When the car does not start after
turning the ignition switch, check whether the battery is dead or not. It happens when the relay
cannot send a full signal. The relay either sends a fully electrical signal or nothing. But, a
damaged or worn out relay that has not failed completely may try to close contacts during on
and off. The unsuccessful attempts result in rapid clicking sounds. This particular problem is
the byproduct of an old relay and corroded or dirty contacts. A battery with low ampere can
cause the same trouble. So, be sure to check it before deciding to change the relay. A fully
functional starter relay will transmit power to the starter every time it is engaged. But, damage
could occur due to dirt, overheating, and other issues, enforcing the erratic operation of the
starter. A bad wire connection or greasy contacts because of exposure under the hood could be
the issues too. Click here!!! Checking the wires, cleaning the contacts, and repairing the broken
leads will solve this problem. Turning the ignition key switches on the starter relay, leading to
the operation of the starter solenoid and motor. Turning off the ignition key is supposed to
create the opposite reaction. There is something wrong with the starter relay when it does not
follow this regular route of operation. You should be worried if it remains on long after the
engine has kicked off. The possible reason could be the welding together of the contacts due to
overheating or exposure to a high volume of current. Tsukasa Azuma is an awesome car
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sometimes many of them are forgotten or overlooked. This small part normally does not break
down, but since it is an electrical component, anything can happen at any time. To know when
the starter relay is moving towards failure, you need to find out the symptoms of a starter relay
failure, and we can help you with that. Since the relay is an electrical component, its
performance can be influenced by a number of factors. Number one on the list of problems is
the accumulation of dust and deposits. Apart from this, a current surge from the battery can
destroy a starter relay, so there are many things to consider. It is quite obvious that any
malfunction of the starter relay inevitably leads to ignition problems. As soon as you insert the
key into the ignition and turn it to trigger the engine, the relay receives the information and does
its job of transmitting power to the starter, but a faulty or bad starter relay is inefficient and
cannot perform this task optimally. So if you feel that the engine will not start even if you turn
the key, it could mean that you have a bad starter relay that needs to be replaced. It is possible
that a relay successfully sends a current to the starter, but is not able to switch it off. When a
relay is connected to the system, it completes a circuit. However, if the starter relay does not
work properly, it can give life to the starter, but it may not shut it off when the engine has
started. In this case, the starter, the gear shift, and the transmission flywheel are severely
damaged. The problem with a failed starter relay is that sometimes it works brilliantly and in
other cases it does not work at all. The relay is often battered because it lies unprotected in the
engine compartment, so a lot of heat, dirt and dust that accumulates on it can affect its
performance. Whenever this happens, it is advisable to look for a mechanic who can help to
solve the problem. When you try to start a car, you sometimes hear a ticking sound coming
from the engine, but the engine does not start. This sound is actually coming from the relay that
tells you that the voltage and amps from the battery are not being delivered correctly to the
starter. This only happens when the relay is not able to pass current to the starter because it
cannot work properly. As we have already mentioned, a starter relay in the engine compartment

must cope with a lot by constantly having to deal with heat, dust, and debris. This torment can
affect the vital function of a relay, so it is necessary to keep it clean of pollutants. The starter
relay should be cleaned monthly, if not twice a week. Clean it more often if you are in a place
where there is a lot of dust. Cleaning a starter relay is easy: here we give you a step-by-step
guide to cleaning a starter relay. A blower Cloth preferably microfiber Electrical Cleaner Spray.
The starter relay is located exactly in the middle near the battery of a car. In most cars, it can be
found in the fuse box. It is a box-like structure that typically has a white casing. There are some
wires that go in and out from the bottom. However, there is more than one relay in a car, so
make sure you have found the right one. Since the relay is an electrical component, it can ignite
if water is applied directly to the relay. Therefore, you must approach the relay with caution.
First make sure your vehicle is completely switched off, then turn on a fan and point it at the
relay. This will remove all the dirt and dust that has recently been deposited on the relay. When
you are finished with the blower, take the cloth and dip it a little into the water. Gently rub the
outer part of the relay and remove the remaining dirt with an electric cleaning spray. When you
are satisfied with the cleaning, use the blower one last time to make sure all the water has dried.
Make sure it is really dry, because a small amount of water can short circuit the wires and
destroy other parts. Insert the key in the ignition and start the car. If you still have problems
with starting, you must go to the mechanic to have the relay replaced. Relays are generally very
cheap and easily available. Therefore your mechanic will not charge you too much. I have been
working with cars for 10 years, specialized in diagnostics and troubleshooting. I created this
blog because I was tired of finding false information on the web while looking for repair
information. I hope you enjoy my content! Contents show. Signs of a Faulty Starter Relay 1.
Problems with the Ignition. Irregular Startups. Cleaning A Starter Relay Things you will need:.
Locate the Starter Relay. Clean the Relay. Starter Relay Replacement Cost. Search This Site
Search. It transfers electricity from the battery to the ignition components, which allows you to
start the car in the blink of an eye. However, if the relay fails to perform up to its standards, you
will start experiencing problems and not just in one, but many engine components such as the
fuel pump and the ignition coil , among others. An ignition relay normally sits with a few other
relays and fuses in the fuse box found in the engine bay. The area under the hood is open to
contaminants and pollutants like dirt and debris â€” the common reason behind ignition relay
failure. If nothing happens on your dashboard when you turn the key in the ignition lock, and
you are sure that the car battery is charged â€” there is a big risk that something is wrong with
the ignition relay. These issues need to be solved as soon as possible. Otherwise, you will be
forced to travel without your car. The ignition relay supplies power to essential engine parts like
the fuel pump and the ignition coils. If your car shuts off while driving , the ignition relay can be
to blame. If your dashboard is blinking like a table-flipping game, there may be an issue with the
ignition relay. Situations occur when there becomes corrosion inside of the ignition relay. This
can cause the connection area inside the relay to become too small â€” which will cause the
ignition to shut off and on super fast. When you switch off the ignition key, the ignition relay
should also shut off power to all engine components; otherwise, it will drain the car battery
when you let the car stands over the night. When the ignition relay fails, it can cause the ignition
system to be activated constantly, even when you have removed the keys from the ignition.
Therefore, if you are looking at a battery that had died when working the day perfectly before,
the ignition relay could have been the cause. Bad connection when it comes to electronics
creates heat. An ignition relay with corrosion, rust, or water inside of it can get a bad
connection inside it, and this will cause a lot of heat. Often you can see that the plastic cover
melted over the relay even. If you have experienced a burnt electronic smell before â€” you
should absolutely check the ignition relay the next time you can feel it. The ignition relay then
switches the power on and allows it to reach the systems required to be powered up so that
your vehicle can function. The ignition relay is often located in the fuse box under the hood. It
can also be located in a fuse box under the dashboard inside of the car. It will be located in the
relay panel, along with many other relays installed on it. The replacement of the ignition relay is
also often very straightforward. The ignition relay is often pretty easy to test depending on the
relay type. Most ignition relays have 4 pins, and if you have one of these, you can follow this
guide. I have been working with cars for 10 years, specialized in diagnostics and
troubleshooting. I created this blog because I was tired of finding false information on the web
while looking for repair information. I hope you enjoy my content! Contents show. Engine Stalls.
Fluctuating Ignition power. Dead Battery after night. Bad electronic smell. What is an Ignition
Relay? Where is the Ignition Relay Located? Ignition Relay Replacement Cost. Testing the
ignition relay. Search This Site Search. When starting a vehicle, different parts are involved. One
of them is the starter relay, a small but crucial component of the starting system. Many people
mistake the starter relay for the starter solenoid, thinking the two to mean the same thing. Some

websites even contain information that says so. However, that is not true. While both
components form part of the starting system, they are very different. The starter relay switches
on the current that activates the starter solenoid. The starter solenoid, on the other handed,
closes the switch for the starter motor and usually mounts on the motor. It is usually bigger
than the starter relay and of heavier construction. This guide contains information about the
automotive starter relay. In it, you will find all there is to know about the starter relay: what it is,
its location in a vehicle, how it works, and its function. We also included information about the
signs of a bad starter relay, how to test it, and how to replace or fix a bad one. Read on to learn
more. Chapter 1: Starter Relay Definition. Is the Starter Relay the Same as starter solenoid?
Starter Relay Vs. Starter Solenoid. How Important is a Starter Relay to the Engine? Where is the
Starter Relay Located? Chapter 2: Starter Relay Diagram. How Does a Starter Relay Work?
Chapter 3: Symptoms of a Bad Starter Relay. How to Tell if a Starter Relay is Bad. Causes of
Starter Relay Failure. Chapter 4: How to Fix a Starter Relay. How to Test a Starter Relay. Chapter
5: How to Replace a Starter Relay. Starter Relay Replacement Process. The relay is essentially a
remote switch that controls a high-current circuit. In motor vehicles, a starter relay uses the
small ignition switch current to close the much heavy-duty starter circuit. In some automotive
applications, the starter relay works together with the starter solenoid to operate the starting
system. In others, the ignition switch operates the starter solenoid circuit directly. These are
usually the small vehicles whose starter motors do not require large amounts of current to
work. Apart from cars and trucks, starter relays can be found in many other applications where
electric motors are involved. These include motorcycles, refrigerators, lawnmowers, and more.
A starter relay in fridges operates the compressor, ensuring the motor starts without damaging
the switches. The starter relay in bikes works the starting circuit much similar to how a car
starter functions. The starter relay is often confused with the starter solenoid. That could
possibly arise from the fact that both act as relays. But contrary to what some people think, the
two names do not mean the same vehicle part. One of them is only a switch while the other is
both a switch and actuator. Here are the ways these two auto parts are different. A starter relay
is a smaller size when compared to the heavy-duty starter solenoid. It essentially comprises a
magnetic core with a wire wound around it. On one end of the core is an armature or plunger
that closes contacts to work a switch. It is spring-loaded, a construction that helps to push it
away from the contacts when the core loses magnetism. A starter solenoid is usually bigger
than the starter relay. The core is free to move in and out, with a return spring on one end. The
other end is where current enters the solenoid and contains the various connectors. Both the
starter relay and starter solenoid operate almost identically. A current flows throw the coil
winding and produces an electromagnetic field. In a starter relay, the magnetism moves an
armature or plunger to close a circuit. In a starter solenoid, the magnetic force created by
current flowing through the coil causes the core to move out. The moving plunger does two
things. It closes contacts that switch on the starter motor. It also moves the pinion gear to
engage the flywheel. As we can see, a starter relay only acts as a switch. The starter solenoid,
on the other hand, both closes a circuit and moves a gear to act as an actuator. The starter relay
is usually mounted a far distance from the starter motor, while most starter solenoids attach to
the motor housing. Here is how. For the engine to start, it has to receive torque from outside. In
vehicles that use an electric starter , a motor provides that starting force. Now, the starter motor
used in most vehicles is a power-hungry device. To start spinning, it can draw from a few to
many amps depending on vehicle type and make. This is a very high current that requires thick
cables to heavy-duty components in the starting circuit. The ignition switch comprises delicate
parts and very thin wires. If the amount of current required by the motor were to pass through it,
a lot of damage would occur. The wires and other parts of the switch would melt from the
resulting heat- even vaporize. The starter relay prevents this from happening by allowing the
starter current to bypass the ignition switch. Were it not for the relay, the ignition switch would
need to be made of large parts and thick wires. This would not be practical due to the location
of the component in a vehicle. It would also be expensive to make automobiles with big ignition
switches and corresponding wire sizes. A relay eliminates these challenges and manufacturing
costs. It allows a large current to flow when you turn the ignition key or press the start button
on your car. The ignition switch cannot handle the large current required by the starter motor.
Without the relay, it would burn out. As we have seen, doing away with the relay would mean a
large ignition switch and thick wires, both impractical solutions in a typical automobile. If the
starter relay is not working, it can mean a vehicle that will not start. Reasons as to why this
component would fail vary, as we will see later. They also require different solutions depending
on the type and extent of the damage. There are those that can be repaired and others that need
a new relay installed. The starter relay location may vary depending on the vehicle type and
model. It can be in the fuse box also called a power box , the fuse panel under the dash, or on

the right fender. Most cars will have it located under the hood, inside the long box with a black
cover. Because the fuse box contains may different fuses and relays, it may be difficult to single
out the starter relay. It will have the identity of every component in the box. When mounted in
the fuse box under the dashboard, a starter relay may not be easy to locate, or even comfortable
to remove. Starter relays that attach on the fender wall may not be difficult to find. Usually the
cylinder type, these relays can be recognized by their mounting posts and leads. If unsure, the
vehicle manual can be used to confirm the location of the starter relay. The starter relay is made
up of different parts, some moving and others immovable. In the next part of this guide, we
examine this starter system component in detail; how it looks like and its internal construction.
That will help you to understand how it works better. You will then be able to tell when the relay
is working and when faulty. Starter relays may look different across brands and vehicle types.
However, they operate the same way and perform a similar function. Looking inside these
components, you will realize that they have identical parts. A typical starter relay consists of
housing, coil windings , magnetic core, and an armature or plunger. The internal construction
forms an electromagnetic switch that a driver operates remotely when starting a vehicle.
Although starter relays use similar mechanisms to operate, they differ in the way the look. Fuse
box starter relays are a box construction, with pins or connectors protruding from the housing.
Behind the connectors are the internal components, which consist of an electromagnet,
armature or plunger, and contacts. These relays often have more than two connections for the
primary side. Fender-mounted starter relays are mostly the cylinder types. They are a basic
construction with only four connection points. You can recognize these relays by their two big
posts and another pair of small ones. Unlike the fuse box types, fender-mounted starter relays
only use two connectors for the primary or coil side. Here are pictures showing the two kinds of
starter relays. Armature â€” this is the part that gets by the iron core when current passes
through the coil windings. The armature is made from a magnetic material so that it is strongly
pulled when the core becomes magnetized. Spring â€” the spring tensions the armature,
allowing it to return to the original position when the ignition switch is turned off. Without the
spring, the relay might keep the contacts together, causing the starter to operate for longer than
is necessary. Coil windings â€” the coil receives current from the battery when the ignition is
turned to the start position or when the start button is pressed. As a result, it creates a magnetic
field to cause the iron core to become magnetized and move the armature or plunger. Iron core
â€” the iron core magnetizes when the coil would around it is energized. This causes it to push
or pull the armature to close contacts. The closed contacts complete the circuit that should
provide the starter solenoid with current from the battery. The core is made of iron to enable
strong magnetization as well as lose it instantly when the ignition is turned off. Contacts â€”
these close the switch on the secondary circuit. This is the switch that operates the starter. The
contacts should be made of highly conductive and hard-wearing material, among other
properties. If there is corrosion on the surface, the relay cannot operate as it should. Also, if the
contacts melt to weld together. Other parts include the yoke to hold the electromagnet,
insulators to prevent shorting, and the relay housing to protect the internal components and
provide mounting surfaces. The box-like starter relays found in many motor vehicles use the
DIN standard numbering systems for the different terminals. These numbers are usually molded
on the relay housing with a They are. The 86 terminal receives the 12V input of the battery
through the ignition switch. The 86 terminal is usually grounded through the vehicle body,
allowing current to flow through the relay coil windings. However, the orientation or polarity
does not matter as long as the relay does not use a diode. The cylinder types of starter relays
feature connection posts. The other big posts are the starter circuit terminals. One connects to
the battery and the other to the starter. Different vehicles may use different starter relays.
However, the working of the relays is usually more or less the same. They are essentially a
mechanical switch that is worked by an electromagnet. Differences mainly occur in the number
of connections, with some relays having more than two connectors on the primary side. Here is
how a starter relay works. A small current, usually less than 10 amperes, passes down the
terminal and through the coil windings and through to ground. In fuse box starter relays, the
ground is terminal Current in the coil causes a magnetic field. The iron core becomes
magnetized, causing the armature to move and close contacts. With the gap between the
contacts of the starter circuit closed, the starter solenoid receives voltage from the battery and
current flows through its coil windings. When the engine has started, a reverse action is
activated by the driver by turning off the ignition. The starter relay coil is deprived of current,
causing it to lose magnetism. It no longer attracts the armature. Because the armature is
tensioned by a spring, it will move to open the contacts it had closed. The result is lack of
electric power in the starter circuit. The solenoid coil loses magnetism, and the plunger returns
to its position. The return causes the contacts that had closed the starter motor circuit to open,

and the motor stops running. The relay is now ready to operate the starter circuit again. Starter
relays are built to last a long time. With only a few moving parts, it cannot be expected to fail
easily or quickly. Despite that, these components to break down. A bad starter relay can cause
you to become stranded when you cannot start a car. How can you know when the relay in your
car is failing to take action? The next chapter shows you how. The starter relay is a small
vehicle, and perhaps the reason why car owners often neglect it. Although the component only
contains a few moving parts and lasts a long time, it can break down and cause starting
problems. The relay switches a circuit that works the starter. If it fails, can mean an engine that
does not start straight away, or one that does not start all. Starter relay problems can have
many different causes. Some can be corrected, while others cannot be fixed and require a
replacement of the relay. Before looking at the causes of failing starter relay, about symptoms
that should prompt you to take action. A starter relay not working will give specific signs. As
you will notice, all involve starting issues. They are:. The starting process fails completely. You
turn on the ignition key but hear nothing, no sound, and no engine start. This symptom can
show a starter relay is bad, but also a dead battery. If in good condition, the suspect could be
the starter relay. The starter relay enables the flow of current to the starter solenoid and motor.
If it fails completely, it means the starter solenoid not working the plunger, and the motor not
coming to life. If this happens when the battery is working and the connections are in perfect
condition, the relay needs replacing. A clicking starter relay switch indicates a working coil but
failing contacts. It occurs when the relay cannot conduct enough current for the secondary
circuit. As it tries to close and open the contacts, you will hear a series of clicks. This problem
often results from corroded or burned out contacts, which often happens when the relay is too
old. Because the relay is still operating, you can remedy the problem by cleaning the contacts.
The battery would also need to be checked. That is because a weak battery one can cause the
starter relay clicking problem, among other issues. The starter relay circuit, too, would need to
be inspected for worn or damaged cables or connections. A vehicle is supposed to start at the
first attempt. If that does not happen, the reason could be a failing starter relay. This symptom
shows up as occasional starting fails, indicating dirty or greasy connections. It could also be a
problem of excessive heat affecting the relay. Cleaning the connections can restore the
efficiency of the device. Repairing broken leads, too. However, that is only if other parts of the
relay are not ruined. Otherwise, a replacement would be necessary. But we would recommend
changing the relay, especially if you cannot pinpoint the exact problem. Normally, the starter
system should stop operating when the engine has started and the ignition switched off. If it
stays on, it means the starting circuit is still closed. Because the starter relay switches the
circuit on and off, a starter that stays on can mean a faulty relay. This symptom often occurs
when contacts have welded together. The welded contacts stay together, keeping the starter
motor on. Welded contacts often result from excessive current levels melting the metal
surfaces, causing them to stick together. Starter relay contacts welding together is a risky
situation that requires immediate attention. That is because it can lead to damage of not only
the relay but also other parts of the starting system. When starting a vehicle, always stay alert
for a grinding noise when the car has already started and the ignition turned off. Replace a
starter relay whose contacts have stuck together. Dirt â€” although these components are
usually protected by placing them under the hood or dashboard, grime, dirt, and debris can still
reach them. Over time, the dirt builds up to a point where the relay cannot operate properly.
When current cannot flow across the contacts efficiently, you may hear rapid clicks or buzzing
sound coming from the relay. Corroded contacts â€” corroded contacts or connections cannot
pass current in adequate amounts. The result is a failing relay that causes starting problems. It
can be erratic fails, unusual relay noise, or a vehicle that cannot start. Bad leads â€” broken
leads are another cause of a faulty starter relay. If enough current does not reach the relay, it
cannot operate as required. It will show symptoms of failure, usually by producing sounds and
struggling to operate the starting circuit. Apart from starter relay buzzing or clicking sound, the
engine may fail to start. Excessive heat â€” when too much current passes through the relay, it
causes the contact to melt, leading them to stick together. The result is a relay that keeps the
starter circuit closed even when the ignition is off. It is one of the starter relay problems that
need immediate attention. Failure to act quickly can lead to starting system components getting
damaged and costing you a lot to replace or fix. Relay too old â€” starter relay failure does not
need to have any identifiable cause. It can be simply that the relay has been operating for far too
long. An old relay will have parts that are deteriorated to a point where they cannot work
effectively. If that happens, nothing can possibly be fixed in most cases. Changing the
component would be the only solution. What options do you have to correct a bad starter relay?
You can either choose to fix the problem or buy a new relay. The path to take depends on
several factors. If the relay failure is caused by dirty contacts, cleaning them would cause

current to flow again. Replacing worn or broken leads can also restore the operation of a failed
starter relay. The other option is replacing the relay. Next, we look at how to fix starter relay
problems. A bad starter relay can be repaired, especially if the fault involves dirt blocking the
flow of current across contacts. Also, if the leads to the component are damaged. Before
carrying out repairs, it is necessary to determine the kind of damage or fault. That is because
some starter relay problems can be fixed while others require installing a new relay. To find out
the issue with a starter relay and its circuit, a look at the tests to diagnose faults. A volt battery,
digital multimeter ensure it can read Ohms , alligator clips, and jumper wires. If you have a
fender-mounted starter relay, you will also need wrenches and sockets. Have the vehicle safely
parked and the transmission in neutral or park. You do not want the vehicle moving forward
accidentally when working under the hood. Start by checking the battery condition. A weak or
dead battery can cause symptoms similar to those of a bad starter relay, and you want to rule
that out. To test the strength of the battery, switch on the vehicle accessories to see if it can
power them. It should read not less than 12 volts we are assuming the vehicle uses a 12V
battery. Should you find your battery to be weak, it would be advisable that you get a better one
and use it to test starting problems. Locate the relay. It will be in different places depending on
the particular vehicle. Some vehicles will have the relay under the hood, in the long box that
houses fuses and relays. Sometimes, the starter relay location is under the dash and behind the
car stereo. If you cannot find the relay in your vehicle, consult its manual. For the canister
relays, disconnect the battery and other terminals by removing the nuts that hold the leads to
the relay. Remove the mounting screws. Fuse box starter relays do not offer any challenge to
remove. Their identity is usually indicated on the cover of the fuse box. Use it to locate the
position of the starter relay. Then, gently but firmly pull it out. Note the orientation for the
purpose of replacement so you do not install it wrongly after repair. Some starter relays may
require a different method to remove, usually taking out mounting screws. Use the appropriate
method to remove the component. Examine the mounting terminals of the relay for corroded
parts. Remove the corrosion by scraping it out. If the terminals are set deep like can be the case
with a fuse box starter relay, a metal scribe would come in useful. It is now time to inspect, test,
and clean or fix the relay. Check it for signs of corrosion or dirt, especially at the points where
an electric current has to flow. Examine the casing for signs melting. After identifying the
possible causes of faults from external signs, proceed to the next step. Start by identifying the
kind of starter relay you have in your car. They are usually two types, one with 2 primary
connectors and another 4 or more. Testing a two-connector relay is much easy since the
primary coil terminals are clearly identifiable. Once you have determined the starter relay of
your vehicle, proceed to the tests. Have your testing tools ready: the battery, multimeter, and
jump wires. Note that the terminal polarity does not matter when testing a starter relay. Any can
connect to any terminal of the battery, whether negative or positive. Connect the primary
terminals to the battery. Energize the coil by completing the battery connection. Listen for any
sound. The relay may produce an audible click. That does not mean it is free from faults. A click
can happen, but the contacts may be corroded or burned out and not passing enough current.
Set the multimeter to read Ohms or resistance. Connect the probes to the secondary side of the
relay. There should be some Ohm reading but not too high. If there is none, the secondary side
of the relay is faulty. High resistance or lack of continuity in the secondary circuit when the
primary side is energized can indicate burned out contacts. It means a relay that needs
replacing. Take the resistance readings of the primary circuit by connecting the multimeter
probes to the small posts. Because of the long coil, the resistance should be somewhat high.
However, it should not exceed 5 Ohms. Too high resistance means a bad primary side. The
relay usually uses four primary connectors instead of two. To test it, use the following
procedure. If you have trouble finding them, use the multimeter. With the knob set to read
Ohms, place the multimeter probes on two pins at a time and reading the resistance. The pins
that register a high value should be the coil connections. Check the resistance. It should not
exceed 5 Ohms. If it does, the coil side is faulty. Proceed to the next step. Connect the
multimeter to the secondary side of the relay. The pins are distinct and easy to identify. Read
the resistance. It should indicate a small value to show circuit continuity. If the resistance is too
high or none at all, the contacts are burnt out or badly corroded, and the relay cannot be used
anymore. If the relay is corroded or dirt, cleaning the connections can restore the flow of
current. Some people will even clean the internal construction of the relay. Most of the time,
cleaning the external parts works fine. Use baking soda and wire brush to remove corrosion and
dirt. You may also use a blower to remove dirt or microfiber cloth the clean the surfaces of the
relay. Most often, replacing a faulty starter relay is more advisable. With a new relay, you are
assured of a problem that is solved once and for all. These components can last for more than a
hundred thousand miles. Installing a new one is clearly worth the cost. How do you replace a

starter relay? The next chapter explains the process. Replacing a starter relay is easy, and
almost every vehicle owner can do it. The box-like relay is the easiest to change, while the
cylinder type requires a little more work. The hard part when replacing this component is when
shopping for one. There are many factors to consider, such as brand, starter relay price, and
more. Once you have identified the right relay for your vehicle and purchased it, you only need
to know how to install it. When installing a new starter relay , the steps you follow will depend
on its type. Both the removal and mounting processes of the relay are different for the cylinder
and box-like starter relays. Open the hood and disconnect the negative terminal of the battery.
Locate the fuse box. It is usually the box with a black lid. If you cannot locate the starter relay,
use the manual. With the help of the information on the cover of the fuse box, find the position
of the starter relay. This relay is attached to the fender or firewall. Once you locate it, use the
steps below to remove it. Next, remove the leads that connect to the terminals of the relay. Use
a wrench to remove the nuts that attach the leads to the posts on the relay. There will be four
connection points; two big and two small posts. Installing a fuse box starter relay is a
straightforward process. There are no nuts or screws to fasten and no torque to worry about.
Take your new relay. Matching the pins with their slots in the fuse box, push in the relay, slowly
and gently until it reached the end of the seating. Replace the cover and reconnect the battery
terminal that you had disconnected when removing the older relay. Hold the relay against the
mounting surface. Insert and fasten the screws that will hold the relay onto the fender wall.
Install the battery and starter circuit cables , taking care not to attach the wrong wire to the
wrong post. Connect the battery cables that you had removed earlier. After the installation is
complete, test the starting system. The vehicle should have no trouble starting. If it does, check
the cables and connections. Ensure the connections are intact and that the fender wall type of
starter relay correctly wired. You may check the other parts of the starting system, too, if you
cannot diagnose the problem. Or, have a mechanic check the vehicle. A fender mounted starter
relay has wires mounted on its connection posts. These leads are usually connected during
installation. For the relay to work properly and safely, it needs to be wired correctly. Here is how
to wire a typical four-connection starter relay. Disconnect the positive battery terminal. Secure
the exposed end to avoid accidents. You may use tape to do that. Find the thick starter solenoid
cable. Connect it to one of the big studs or posts on the relay. Secure the connection by
tightening the mounting bolt. It does not matter which big terminal you connect the wire to
since starter relays do not have polarity. Get hold of the ignition switch wires. Because they
carry a small amount of current, they are usually thinner when compared to the starter cables.
Connect one of the two wires to one of the small studs on the relay. Connect the other wire to
the remaining small post. Some relays will only have one small post. If that is the case, connect
the ignition wires to the mounting screw or bolt. You can also connect it to anyplace on the
relay housing. That is because one of the small terminals of the relay is usually ground.
Connect the remaining thick wire to the only remaining big stud or post. This is the cable
connecting to the positive terminal of the battery. Finally, test the relay wiring by switching on
the ignition. The engine should crank and start without any issues. If it fails, check the wiring to
ensure every cable is connected to the right terminal and that it is firmly attached. Starter Relay
Replacement Questions. How easy is it to replace a starter relay? With the right tools and
knowledge of what wire to connect to which terminal, the process to change a starter relay
should be easy. The fuse box relay is even easier. It usually involves pushing in the new relay
after pulling out the old one. What is the starter relay replacement cost? Typically, expect a
starter relay to last more than miles. These components are durable, having only a few moving
parts and, therefore, minimal wear. The biggest threat to a starter relays lifespan is usually the
contacts burning out. In vehicles that use starter relays, ensuring that the component is
working is critical. It can help you avoid starting problems and getting stranded in the middle of
nowhere. That starts with knowing how the relay works and how to detect a failing one early
enough. It is our hope that this starter relay guide has provided you with information to help you
solve starter relay issues that cause a vehicle to have starting issues. You can now also know
what to do, such as removing and testing a bad starter motor. Even replacing a relay whose
contacts have burnt out or one that is just too old. Chapter 1. Chapter 2. Chapter 3. Source:
alexnld. Source: impremedia. Chapter 4. Chapter 5. About Us. Contact Info. Contact Form.
Thank You For Your Inquiry. Updated: January 31, Climb into your car. Buckle up for safety.
Turn the key in the ignition andâ€¦ nothing. Nothing but a click. Could be a dead battery. But
since the dash lights and the radio and the headlamps seem to be working, maybe something
else is the culprit. Relay vs. When you turn the key to start your car, you are activating the
ignition switch. Like most of the switches in your vehicle, the ignition switch controls only a
low-powered signal, in this case to start the engine. But the starter itself requires a lot of power.
Certainly more than the tiny wires running to the ignition switch can handle. The starter is

tasked with the job of getting the internal parts of the engine turning, and that requires a lot of
torque, thereby requiring more power. So automakers insert a device that enables a low-power
signal to trigger a high-power signal. That way, a big job like starting an engine can be enabled
by a small switch. Both a relay and a solenoid are devices that receive a low-power signal as a
trigger to close or sometimes open a much larger circuit with more power. Now the terms relay
and solenoid are often used interchangeably and there is a lot of confusion about which is
which. Hopefully we do not add to the confusion. So, in that manner the terms are often used in
place of one another. Because of its construction and manner of operation, a solenoid is usually
capable of switching a higher current than a relay. Still, one person might refer to a starter relay
and another to a starter solenoid. Further muddying the water, these devices are located in
different places on different vehicles. And some manufacturers use both a relay and a solenoid
in the ignition system. In that case, the relay will trigger the solenoid. Signs of a bad starter
solenoid. Because it is more common to run into problems with the starter solenoid than with a
plug-in relay, for our purposes we will focus on symptoms related to the solenoid. Consider
these possible signs of a failing or bad starter solenoid when you turn the key:. Nothing
happens. If you engage the ignition and it does nothing, there are a number of problems that
could account. One possibility is the solenoid. This could mean that the solenoid is trying to
engage but that the internal components are stuck and unable to work properly. But a faulty
solenoid that fails to make adequate electrical contact inside can also produce this tell-tale
sound. If the starter engages but does not disengage when you let go of the key , the solenoid is
likely bad and the starter may suffer significant damage as a result. Intermittent operation can
be a sign of a failing starter solenoid. Other issues that present like a bad solenoid. Problems
that might cause your car to act like it has a bad starter solenoid can include:. Bad battery - If
the battery voltage is low it will be unable to provide enough power to start your engine. Blown
fuse - Sometimes the simplest explanation is the best one. A blown fuse in the starter circuit
could be the cause of a no-start problem. Broken or corroded wiring - Damaged or dirty wires to
the battery or to the starter solenoid or wires that are loose can prevent sufficient power from
reaching the starter. It also recharges the battery. If the alternator is bad, the battery may not be
capable of starting the engine. Starter - Some solenoids are mounted to the starter, but some
are located directly inside the starter housing. When this is the case, it may be necessary to
replace the entire starter when the solenoid goes bad. Sometimes the starter itself is the
problem. Electrical issues can be annoying and inconvenient. They can also be hazardous and
can cause damage. If you run into symptoms of a bad starter relay or solenoid with your car,
truck, or SUV, make sure to have a trusted technician to diagnose the specific problem. View All
Posts Next Previous. Solenoid When you turn the key to start your car, you are activating the
ignition switch. Signs of a bad starter solenoid Because it is more common to run into problems
with the starter solenoid than with a plug-in relay, for our purposes we will focus on symptoms
related to the solenoid. Other issues that present like a bad solenoid Problems that might cause
your car to act like it has a bad starter solenoid can include: Bad battery - If the battery voltage
is low it will be unable to provide enough power to start your engine. This article is intended
only as a general guidance document and relying on its material is at your sole risk. This
reservation of rights is intended to be only as broad and inclusive as is permitted by the laws of
your State of residence. Tags: Electrical System. Get Quote. Thank you for your quote request.
A representative will get back to you shortly. For immediate assistance please call. One of the
most important â€” and most forgotten â€” components of any vehicle's ignition system is the
starter relay. This electrical part is designed to redirect power from the battery to the starter
solenoid, which then activates the starter to spin over the engine. The proper activation of this
process allows the ignition switch's circuit to complete, which will permit you to shut the
vehicle off when you turn the key off. Although it's unlikely that you'll ever experience a
problem with the starter relay, it is prone to mechanical failure and will need to be replaced by a
professional mechanic if it wears out. Most of today's modern cars and trucks have an
electronic ignition switch that is activated by remote key. This key has an electronic chip
embedded that links up with the computer on your vehicle and allows the ignition button to
activate. There are times when this type of key will impact the operation of the starter relay and
display similar warning signs as if this system is damaged. Listed below are a few of the
symptoms of a damaged or worn out starter relay. If you notice these warning signs, make sure
you contact a local ASE certified mechanic to completely inspect your vehicle as these
symptoms might indicate problems with other components. The most obvious warning sign that
a problem with the starter relay exists is when the vehicle won't start when you engage the
ignition process. As stated above, electronic keys do not have a manual ignition switch.
However, when powered, it should send a signal to the starter relay once the key is turned or
the starter button is pressed. If you press this button or if you turn the key on a manual ignition

switch and the vehicle does not turn over, it may be caused by a problem with the starter relay.
This problem may be attributed to a circuit that has failed, so no matter how many times you
turn the key, the vehicle will not start. If the circuit has not yet completely failed, you may hear a
clicking noise as you try to turn the key. In either case, you should contact a professional
mechanic to inspect the symptom and correctly diagnose the precise cause. When you start
your engine and release the key or stop pressing the starter button on a modern vehicle, the
circuit is supposed to close, which will discontinue power to the starter motor. If the starter
stays on after the engine has ignited, the main contacts in the starter relay have most likely
welded together in the closed position. When this occurs, the starter relay will be stuck in the
on position and damage will occur to the starter, circuit, relay, and the transmission flywheel if
it is not addressed immediately. If the starter relay is working properly, it will send power to the
starter every time it is engaged. However, it is possible that the starter relay will become
damaged due to excessive heat, dirt, and debris or other issues that might cause sporadic
operation of the starter. If you try to start your car and the starter doesn't activate instantly, but
you turn the key switch once again and it works, this is most likely due to a problem with the
relay. In this case, it's important that you contact a mechanic as soon as possible so they can
determine what is causing the intermittent contact. In many cases an intermittent starting
problem is linked to a bad wire connection that may become dirty due to exposure under the
hood. This symptom is common when your battery is low on amps , but is also an indicator that
your starter relay is not sending a full signal. The relay is an all or nothing device, meaning that
it either sends the full electrical current or sends nothing to the starter. However, there are
some occasions when a damaged starter relay will cause the starter to make a clicking sound
when you turn the key. The starter relay is a very durable and reliable mechanical part, however
it is possible for damage to occur requiring a mechanic to replace the starter relay. If you notice
any of these warning signs, make sure to contact one of the professional mechanics at
YourMechanic. The most popular service booked by readers of this article is Starting And
Charging Inspection. Our certified mobile mechanics perform over services, including
diagnostics, brakes, oil changes, scheduled mileage maintenances, and will come to you with
all necessary parts and tools. Our certified mobile mechanics make house calls in over 2, U.
Fast, free online quotes for your car repair. Starting And Charging Inspection Cost. Service
Location. Vehicle does not start The most obvious warning sign that a problem with the starter
relay exists is when the vehicle won't start when you engage the ignition process. Starter stays
on after engine started When you start your engine and release the key or stop pressing the
starter button on a modern vehicle, the circuit is supposed to close, which will discontinue
power to the starter motor. Intermittent issues starting the vehicle If the starter relay is working
properly, it will send power to the starter every time it is engaged. Clicking sound coming from
the starter This symptom is common when your battery is low on amps , but is also an indicator
that your starter relay is not sending a full signal. Home Articles. The statements expressed
above are only for informational purposes and should be independently verified. Please see our
terms of service for more details. Excellent Auto Repair Ratings. YourMechanic Auto Repair.
Related Articles. How Does a Starter Motor Work? Recent Starting And Charging Inspection
reviews. Excellent Rating. Rating Summary. Eugenio 26 years of experience. Request Eugenio.
Eugenio arrived on time and provided a great explanation of what's going on with the car. Hope
to book him again soon! It was well done job, In order to change the wheel bearing you need to
have the right tools and I believe to remove the bearing which is not an easy task, maybe you
should provide better tools especially for cars that they are over 10 years old. Torrieanto 12
years of experience. Request Torrieanto. Prompt, professional, and friendly. He knew his stuff
and made recommendations. Thanks so much. One of the best mechanics I have ever dealt
with. Anderson 27 years of experience. Request Anderson. Anderson was very friendly and
professional. Michael 27 years of experience. Request Michael. My interaction with Michael L. I
plan on using Michael and Your mechanic again and will highly recommend them to others.
Need Help With Your Car? Related articles. The highest tech cars can contain miles of electrical
wiring. Wires must be secured and protected from heat and debris in order to work properly.
Read more. How to Dispose of Car Batteries Car batteries have chemicals which can damage
the environment. Dispose of car batteries at a battery recycling center or a local auto supply
store. It all starts with your car battery. Your car's electrical system operates on a close
suzuki pe 175 wiring diagram
200 chevy impala
honda hrr2163vxa parts diagram
d circuit, with the main power system being the automotive battery. It uses less than Related
questions Car won't turn over Hello there, a no-start condition is a very common fault. The most

likely causes for this to happen on your Plymouth Breeze would be a battery, starter, battery
cable, ignition switch, wiring harness fault, or an open circuit. Whan engine is warm, it shuts off
and won't restart Hello there, thank you for asking about your Dodge Ramcharger. We must
determine what is going on when the engine is warm that causes the no start. The proper fuel
pressure and ignition signals must be present or it No light dimmer radio Hello. On your
dashboard, there should be a three piece button that is located between the speedometer and
the radio. One of the three buttons should have a plus and minus symbol on it. There should
also be a picture Browse other content. Schedule your Starting And Charging Inspection today!
Starting And Charging Inspection Price. How can we help? Read FAQ.

